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Alwin Holland School

10615 96th Street

Fort St. John, B.C. V1J 3R3

Phone: 250-785-6125 Fax: 250 785-6123

T. E. A. M. 
Together Everyone Achieves More

January 8, 2012

Dear Parents,

I hope you all had a wonderful holiday and all the best in 2013.  Please remember that if the temperature is warmer than -20, all students will be going out at recess and lunchtime.  Children need to have their snow gear so that they can enjoy the time outside. Also, at the end of the day, supervision ends at 3:00pm so all children need to be off the playground by that time or they will be brought to the office.

We would like to remind everyone that we are a peanut/tree nut free and scent sensitive school and we ask that all visitors and members of our school community respect the students and staff members who have severe allergies. We promote healthy eating and requests that all snacks sent to school be healthy, and should be fruit, vegetables or cheese.  Your help in this is appreciated.

FSA

Grade 4 students will be writing the Foundational Skills Assessment during the later part January.  The FSA provides us with a “snapshot in time” giving us some indication how well our students are doing in comparison to the rest of the province. It is only one measure of student progress.  For more information on the FSA please contact the office.

Science Fair

The school Science Fair will be on February 22nd and all intermediate students will be participating.  More information should be forthcoming from parents. The Regional Science Fair is on April 9th.

Planning

It is hard to imagine, but we are already starting to plan for next year. If you have a child who will be starting kindergarten in September 2013, please register as soon as possible. When registering you will need to bring in your child’s birth certificate and immunization information. Please pass this information on to any neighbours or friends who may have kindergarten aged children.

Non-Instructional Day
Our next Professional Development Day is Friday, February 1st  so there will be no school for students that day.

Sports News

Thanks to Mr. Burridge, Mr. Barre, Mr. Ross, Ms. Asai and Mr. MacKay for volunteering to coach our basketball teams.  Jack Frost is here!!
Homework Club
On Tuesdays and Thursdays from 2:46-3:30pm, Mrs. Negus will be offering extra support to children who are having difficulty keeping up with assignments or who are not completing their homework.  Teachers will contact you if they feel your child needs to stay.

PAC Meeting

Our next PAC meeting is Friday, January 11th at 1:30 in the Staff Room.  Please come and join us.  Children can participate in the preschool program in the library. PAC would like to thank everyone for support of our fundraiser.  It was a great success. PAC Lunch Days: January 17th and February 21st, the order forms have gone home and need to be returned by January 11th. They are not accepting late orders.

Read ‘n Feed and Pajama Day

Our Read ‘n Feed and Pajama Day will take place on Friday, January 25th. We invite parents or grandparents to come and read with us any time from 1:30 – 2:30 that afternoon.  Please bring or send healthy snacks if you can.  The library will be giving out small prizes throughout the afternoon.  The purpose of Read ‘n Feed is to celebrate reading with friends and family. There are many activities offered in the community that day.  

Cabin Fever Day

On February 8th, we are hoping to have a fun filled activity afternoon.  Thanks to Mrs. Hollman for organizing this.

Breakfast Program

Any student in the school is welcome to have a healthy breakfast in our canteen from 8:30 to 8:50.  Although the program is open to everyone, we encourage students to eat at home when they can.  The program is not intended as a convenience but as another way to support our students and to ensure everyone has a healthy start to the day.

Scientists in Schools

Once again we are fortunate to have a Scientist visit our school and do demonstrations for our students.  In the primary grades, she will talk about Birds and in the intermediate classes she will talk about Soil.

Jump Rope for Heart

On Friday, February 15th we will be having skipping centers in the gym.   Prior to this students will be bring home pledge sheets to raise money for the Heart 

and Stroke Foundation.

French Immersion Kindergarten and Grade 1 Entry September 2013

Registrations are now being accepted for September 2013 at Ecole Central Elementary School of the Arts.  There will be an information meeting for parents at Central School on Thursday, January 24, 6:30 PM.

Community Events

There is free public skating at the Pomeroy Sports Center every Sunday afternoon from 12-5pm.  Skates are also available for rent.  Please check the following for local family fun activities: http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca/
Website
 Please remember to check out our website at www.holland.prn.bc.ca.  Find the mystery word, and send your child to the office with it for a prize. If you have any questions or concerns about anything relating to the school, please contact us at 785-6125.

Yours truly,

Pat Lang




Dave Burridge

Principal




Vice Principal

PacificSport Northern BC Winter 2013 Programs
Active Kids Programs

Mini Motion (Ages 4-5) & Sport Fundamentals (Ages 6-8)

Just as children need to learn to read and develop written language skills, they need the opportunity to develop physical skills that will help them be successful in all aspects of life. From learning how to run, jump and throw to combining skills such as agility, balance, coordination and speed, this weekly program will assist all children in developing their physical potential for sport, recreation and a healthy lifestyle!

January 23 – March 13 

Wednesday 5:30-6:20 pm 

Cost: $69.00

XploreSportZ Girls Only (Ages 8-13)

In a fun, non-competitive and skill-based environment, girls have a great time trying a different sport each week! Girls will build athletic confidence while ‘test driving’ eight different sports & activities with qualified coaches.

January 21 – March 11

Mondays 6:30-7:30

Cost: $60.00

XploreSportZ Camps (Ages 6-12)
Camp Day: 8:30 – 4:00 pm

Children will ‘test drive’ 2 sports each day. Under the direction of experienced coaches, children will have fun while participating in a variety of sports relevant to the season, in a motivating and supportive environment.  

Pro D Camps: February 1, March 1    
Cost: $40/day

Spring Break Camp: March 19, 20 & 21 
Cost: $40/day or $105 for all 3 days

High Performance Programs

Spark (Ages 10-13)

This program is for athletes that want to commit to non sport-specific training and improve their athletic abilities for their chosen sport with the focus on long term athlete development (LTAD). 
January 21 to May 30 (no sessions during spring break)

Monday 4:00-5:00 pm & Thursday 4:30 – 5:30 pm

Cost: $420 for 17 weeks

Ignite Athlete Development Program (Ages 14-17)

A multi-sport training program which introduces young athletes to a high-performance lifestyle by improving their athleticism, physical literacy and fitness.  IGNITE helps athletes gain balance, strength, speed, agility and power through training sessions focusing on three movement streams: Sprint Training, Gymnastics and Strength and Conditioning. 

January 21 – March 15:  An 8 week pre- season program targeted for summer sport athletes. 

Applications are available online and due January 18th

SportMed BC SportSmart Workshop 
Feb 21 6:00 – 8:00 pm


Cost: FREE

For Parents, Coaches, Officials and Administrators of Fort St. John Youth Sports or any Community Members interested in Sport Safety. It is estimated that up to 50% of sports injuries are preventable and that parents and coaches hold the keys to some of the most effective sports injury prevention strategies. SportSmart is for you if you are interested in learning what you can do, whether or not your child has ever sustained a sports-related injury. 
Please contact Jennifer at 250.794.3308 or jgibson@pacificsport.com
Register at www.pacificsportnorthernbc.com
